
June 13, 2020 

 

To Whom It May Concern, 

I am writing today to express my strong support of Preshona Ghose. Preshona served as an After-School Team                                   
Member, Tutor and Lead Instructor during our Extended Learning Enrichment Program at Georgetown Day                           
School, where I served as her supervisor and Director of After-School Programming for the years of 2013-2017,                                 
before transitioning to pursue my Master’s in Special Education. 

Preshona consistently took initiative in facilitating engaging and intentional program activities while always                         
maintaining a positive approach and professional demeanor when engaging with youth or fellow staff.                           
Preshona is a self-starter, and she understands the importance of working as a team. As a teacher and Team                                     
Member, Preshona was responsible for the safety and well being of each youth in her care. She supervised both                                     
Middle School and Lower School students and led innovative Math and Science Classes that promote                             
teamwork, creativity and critical thinking.  

Preshona also has a wonderful ability to build a positive rapport with students, staff and parents. She has also                                     
demonstrated an ability to connect with youth of all ages. Preshona is able and willing to act promptly and                                     
independently and extremely flexible as she often performed tasks outside of her normal duties.  

Lastly, Preshona’s empathy and respect towards youth is remarkable. The students gravitate to her and she                               
responds with the highest level of genuine patience, respect and compassion. I believe that it is this innate talent                                     
and her passion for youth development that makes Preshona truly exceptional. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any additional questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

Greg Henderson 

Learning Specialist 

Flint Hill School 


